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Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday 24th April 2013
In attendance:

Dr Colin Machin (Chairman) (CM)




Mrs Jane Austin – WMC (JA)

Mr Simon Bardsley – WMC (SB)

Mrs Lorraine Unwin – WMC (LU)

Mrs Penelope Burns (PB)

Mrs Pamila Kalia  (Pharmacist) (PK)

Mr Alfred Geary (AG)
Apologies:


Mr Darren Brittain (DB)


Mr Keith Verrall (KV)

Mrs Hasmeeta Parmar (HP)

ONGOING MATTERS
· NAPP/Other PPG’s Update 
CM attended the local CCG/PPG meeting on 17/4/13. 
Several topics were discussed at the meeting, the first being the promotion of the ‘Be Healthy, be Heard’ organisation which is being backed by the CCG, this is an organisation that any patient can join.  There is a ‘Be Healthy, be Heard’ magazine available in the reception waiting room and further information on the organisation will be available in the next PPG newsletter which will be printed in June.
It was suggested that the doctors and nurses meet every morning for a coffee break to discuss clinical matters. SB informed the group that this was the practice many years ago, but due to work demands the doctors’ usually only stop for a break around lunch time, although the nursing team do meet up every morning for a coffee break and discuss any clinical issues/concerns.  
It was suggested that the idea be put forward to the doctors for them to attend.  Action : SB.
Quality Outcome Framework (QOF) was also discussed at the meeting.  This was introduced as part of the GP contract in 2004.  

QOF represents a set of Clinical & Organisational standards designed to improve patient care in the Primary care setting.  

Clinical standards cover all the main disease areas, whilst Organisation covers the management side of the Practice.

Points are awarded for attaining certain levels of achievement, and at the end of the year the total number of points is converted into a monetary figure which comprises of approximately 30% of the Practices NHS income.  

CM also mentioned that the group should consider promoting the ‘Healthy Lifestyle’ campaign.  JA suggested that the group could also promote other topics by attending the surgery on a regular basis, this would also promote the PPG.
· PPG awareness week – 3rd to 8th June
The group is to promote themselves within the surgery, JA stated that there is a flip chart available that maybe of some use.  This would also be a suitable time to help promote a topic and distribute the newsletters.  Action : PPG Committee to discuss & arrange promotional information etc.
· Batch Prescriptions
Presently nothing to report.  Action : SB, 
· Medication Wastage 
The CCG have arranged for an independant pharmacist to visit Care Homes to audit/review the medication of the patient’s.  This should certainly help reduce the medication wastage that Care Homes create. 
JA mentioned that she had a meeting this week with a representative from a local Care Home to check the repeated prescribed medication for each patient at that Care Home.  If all the Care Homes carried out this procedure it would also help reduce medication wastage.  JA suggested that CM mention this at the next CCG/PPG meeting.  Action : CM
A notice on the PPG notice board would make patients more aware of this problem, and we could ask them to assist in reducing medication wastage by only requesting a repeat of the medication that they actually require and by checking that the correct medication is dispensed by the pharmacist.  
Action : KV

· TV Media Screens 

Jayex Technology visited WMC last week, now waiting their quote.  Also NUMED to provide a quote on their ‘Envisage’ system. 
· Selection Criteria/Application Form for New Members
Application form to be created.  Action : CM

· PPG Record of Progress
A detailed progress report is now available on the PPG website under the ‘News and Action’ section.
· PPG  Newsletter

Some of the topics to be covered in the next newsletter :

Medication Wastage   Action : PK
Interview with a Receptionist   Action : PB

‘Be Healthy Be Heard’ promotion   Action : CM

MATTERS ARISING

Circulation of PPG information to other Medical Practices 

It was decided upon that this was unnecessary as all relevant information about WMC’s PPG is available on the PPG and WMC websites and on the PPG notice board.

Loughborough’s Inner Relief Road

Ringway Construction will commence work on this project on the 7th May 2013 and it will be ongoing for approx. 8 months.  Main areas affected will be Fennel Street with a 3 way traffic light system, and Lemyngton Street will be closed.  There will certainly be more traffic on Bridge Street  from the A6 in both directions so patients must be informed to make extra time for their journey to the surgery.  CM suggested that a message be put onto the practice telephone system.  Action : SB/JA
Ringway Construction has said they will drop off some leaflets to hand out to our patients and that they will provide us with regular progression updates.  SB suggested that we pass all relevant information onto the patients via the PPG notice board.  Action : JA/KV
Due to the proposed increase of traffic, concern was raised over cars exiting Canal Street turning right onto Bridge Street.  JA stated she would contact the Council/Construction Company and suggest that a yellow striped boxed area be painted there to provide easier access.  

Action : JA
2013 Survey ~ Action Plan
Ongoing projects are detailed on the WMC website, PPG section – ‘Annual Reports - March 2013’.  SB to check if a separate document needs to be produced.  Action : SB

Meeting closed at 7:45 pm
Date of next meeting : Wednesday 22nd May 2013 at 6:30pm
